

MEMORANDUM

To:

Clerk of the Board

From:

Takashi Wada, MD, MPH which Health Department

Date:

April 11, 2011

Subject:

Change to Item A09

CC:

Board of Supervisors

Chandra Walllar

Public Health Department staff requests that page 8 of the State Department of Health Services Plan be replaced with the updated page 8 attached here.

A visual of the changes made to page 8 is provided below for your convenience.

SANTA BARBARA COUNTY CHILDREN'S MEDICAL SERVICES FY 2010-2011 **CHDP** AGENCY DESCRIPTION

The Child Health and Disability Prevention (CHDP) Program is within the Santa Barbara County Public Health Department integrated within the Primary Care and Family Health Division.

Rea Goumas, MD and Dana Gamble, LCSW assumed the oversight of medical direction and administrative oversight, respectfully for the program during FY 2007-2008. Other professional, technical and clerical staff members interact to coordinate services to children in all CMS programs. As an independent county, CCS only provides medical case management.

CHDP

The numbers of CHDP Providers and CHDP exams have remained relatively constant for the past six years. CHDP staffing levels have remained at FY 2002-2003 levels. Because of state and local funding concerns, CHDP programming has been reduced, the administrative functions related to CHDP programming have been reduced. threatening the delivery of services and the basic functioning of the program. Recent efforts to enhance follow up for children who are overweight and for those with developmental issues identified have been curtailed in addition to health education, some data tracking components and patient contact.

During the last fiscal year, the State reintroduced funding for the Health Care Program for Children in Foster Care. (HCPCFC) The HCPCFC MOU between CMS, Probation and the Department of Social Services was updated. The program became operational on March 22, 2010 with a full-time Public Health Nurse providing the case management services. It has already made an impact in improving access to health care for children in foster care. Santa Barbara County is currently reintroducing the Health Care Program for Children in Foster Care. The HCPCFH MOU between CMS, Probation and the Department of Social Services is currently being reviewed. The program is expected to become operational and staffed on March 22, 2010.

SANTA BARBARA COUNTY CHILDREN'S MEDICAL SERVICES FY 2010-2011 CHDP AGENCY DESCRIPTION

The Child Health and Disability Prevention (CHDP) Program is within the Santa Barbara County Public Health Department integrated within the Primary Care and Family Health Division.

Rea Goumas, MD and Dana Gamble, LCSW assumed the oversight of medical direction and administrative oversight, respectfully for the program during FY 2007-2008. Other professional, technical and clerical staff members interact to coordinate services to children in all CMS programs. As an independent county, CCS only provides medical case management.

CHDP

The numbers of CHDP Providers and CHDP exams have remained relatively constant for the past six years. CHDP staffing levels have remained at FY 2002-2003 levels. Because of state and local funding concerns, the administrative functions related to CHDP programming have been reduced.

During the last fiscal year, the State reintroduced funding for the Health Care Program for Children in Foster Care. (HCPCFC) The HCPCFC MOU between CMS, Probation and the Department of Social Services was updated. The program became operational on March 22, 2010 with a full-time Public Health Nurse providing the case management services. It has already made an impact in improving access to health care for children in foster care.